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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007

(Time Noted – 7:00 PM)

CHAIRPERSON CARDONE: I’d like to call the meeting of the ZBA to order. The first order of business is the Public Hearing scheduled for today. The procedure of the Board is that the applicant will be called upon to step forward and state their request and explain why it should be granted. The Board will then ask the applicant any questions it may have and then any questions or comments from the public will be entertained. The Board will try to render a decision this evening; however, we have up to 62 days to reach a determination. I would also ask that if anyone has a cell phone to please turn it off and when you’re speaking please speak into the microphone. Also, I’d like to notify everyone that all the Board Members have visited all of the sites so that we are familiar with the areas and if anyone here is interested in the Colby Rae application, that application has been withdrawn. And, for the record, I will read the letter from Colby Rae -

Re: Application currently before the ZBA. Dear Mrs. Cardone: I respectfully request that our application be withdrawn at this time. We thank you for your time and consideration on this matter. Sincerely, Lewis Donnelly, Managing Member.

PRESENT ARE:

GRACE CARDONE 

JOHN MC KELVEY

BRENDA DRAKE

RUTH EATON

RONALD HUGHES

ROBERT KUNKEL

JAMES MANLEY








DAVID A. DONOVAN, ESQ.


(Time Noted – 7:02 PM)

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007               (Time Noted – 7:02 PM) 


FRED DEPEW – DEPEW OIL

5182 ROUTE 9W, NBGH







(43-5-41.2)  B ZONE

Applicant is seeking an area variance for an erected sign. Signs are required to be located at least 15 feet from the street line.

Chairperson Cardone: Our first application this evening is Fred Depew – Depew Oil.

Ms. Gennarelli: All mailings are in order.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. Yes?

Mr. Depew (David): Yes, I am here for our sign that the Building Inspector said is a foot too close to the road.

Chairperson Cardone: And, by your measurement how far is it from the road?

Mr. Depew (David): Well, we measured 15 feet but he measured from a different spot. We measured from the outside of the curb and he measured from the white line.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. 

Mr. Depew (David): So, we’re off like by 14 inches.

Ms. Gennarelli: Excuse me. Just for the record, could you identify yourself?

Mr. Depew (David): My name is David Depew.

Chairperson Cardone: The other signs that are there are you planning to remove those?

Mr. Depew (David): There is only one sign there now.

Mr. McKelvey: There’s one on the ground.

Mr. Depew (David): Yeah, O.K. the temporary sign that can be removed. Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: All right. There is also a small sign near the road that actually makes it very hard when you are pulling out to 9W to see traffic.

Mr. Depew (David): Right, the temporary sign, yes, we can remove that, no problem.

Ms. Eaton: Why haven’t you removed it already if you have this new one? 

Mr. Depew (David): No one has ever said anything.

Ms. Eaton: It is an eyesore and your new one looks better.

Mr. Depew (David): I’ll remove it tomorrow morning.

Mr. McKelvey: You are only allowed so many square feet for a sign.

Mr. Depew (David): Yes sir.

Chairperson Cardone: Mr. Mattina, what was your measurement on that? It seems to me that I read 11 feet?

Mr. Mattina: Joe Mattina, Code Compliance, from the property line to the center line of the post is 12 feet and then you have 4 foot of the sign protruding forward. That measurement is taken 2 foot behind the curbing that’s on 9W because the curbing is part of the State property.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Donovan: And the Code indicates 15 feet actually not from the property line but from the street line.

Mr. Mattina: Yes.

Mr. Donovan: So presumably you took the measurement from the street line?

Mr. Mattina: The property street line correct.

Mr. Donovan: Yes.

Mr. Manley: Mr. Mattina was there any conversation prior to the installation of the sign with the applicant as to exactly how many feet the sign had to be from the sideline of the roadway?

Mr. Mattina: No, it wasn’t. It was issued based on the submitted survey from the Planning Board of their site plan, which indicates 15 feet from the property line. That’s what it was issued based on. 

Mr. Hughes: Joe, the curbing that you indicated there is in the State right of way?

Mr. Mattina: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: The back part of the curb is still part of the State right of way?

Mr. Mattina: Yes. The property line starts roughly 1 ½, 2 feet closer to the building than the curb.

Mr. Hughes: And what’s, from the backside of that curbing, what’s the measurement from there to the 15 feet you’re looking for?

Mr. Mattina: 12, roughly 12 feet.

Mr. Hughes: So, with the 3 feet difference and the 4 feet of the sign protrusion we have a 7 foot offset into that zone?

Mr. Mattina: I’m figuring roughly 8 foot with the overhang of the 4-foot sign.

Mr. Hughes: So, it’s not a matter of 13 inches to 2 feet? It’s a matter of 8 feet that’s where it’s not supposed to be?

Mr. Mattina: Right, because of the way the sign sticks out over that.

Mr. Hughes: I just wanted this to be clearly understood by the applicant and the public and the rest of the Board. It’s confusing in it’s depiction here on the graph - on the sketch. So, you actually have 7 feet into the right of way zone with the sign and the pole is another 3 feet back or another foot and a half back?  

Mr. Mattina: Well the pole is 12 feet from the property line.

Mr. Hughes: The pole is?

Mr. Mattina: Correct.

Mr. Hughes: I see.

Mr. Mattina: It’s an 8 foot sign, you’ve got 4 foot in front of the pole and 4 foot behind the pole. So you have an 8-foot intrusion of the sign into the 15 feet required distance.

Mr. Hughes: O.K. then we’re 7 feet into that area.

Chairperson Cardone: So the variance is actually for 7 feet.

Mr. Hughes: Right and not for 14 inches. And, another question to, Mr. Depew are you, which Depew are you?

Mr. Depew (David): I’m David.

Mr. Hughes: Oh, O.K. I have a representation proxy from Fred to Paul.

Mr. Depew (David): Yeah, well Fred wasn’t feeling well so…

Mr. Hughes: But you’re not Paul either?

Mr. Depew (David): I am not.

Mr. Hughes: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: This one says Paul or David. The one I have says Paul or David.

Mr. Hughes: Oh, O.K.

Ms. Eaton: Mine also.

Mr. Hughes: This one says Paul David.

Chairperson Cardone and Ms. Eaton: Paul or David.

Mr. Hughes: Oh, O.K. Thank you. I have no further questions.

Mr. Manley: Mr. Depew, if you could just elaborate the sign company that you used to install the sign could you just elaborate a little bit as to whether or not they reviewed this plan before they installed the sign?

Mr. Depew (David): They did and they instructed us to have the Town Inspector look at it before we actually poured the footing which we did not do and then they had to put up the sign where we put the footing.

Mr. Manley: O.K. In the event that the State of New York decides in the future to widen the 9W at some point which is on the drawing board for I think like 2012, would you be aware that should this Board approve your variance that that sign would more than likely be removed again at your expense?

Mr. Depew (David): Yeah, I would live with that with no problem.

Mr. Manley: That is one of the reasons that they have that setback requirement.

Mr. Depew (David): I understand but still even though we were in error the sign is still 3 feet back further than our previous sign and is still back further than any other sign on that stretch of road.

Chairperson Cardone: It’s not that further than the motel sign because as you drive up 9W you can see your sign past their sign.

Mr. Depew (David): Yeah, I think we’re quite a bit further back than the motel sign. That motel sign is pretty close.

Chairperson Cardone: Well, it doesn’t appear that way. Did you have an electrical inspection?

Mr. Depew (David): Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: Any other questions from the Board?

Mr. Manley: Just one other question for Mr. Mattina. I noticed here on the paperwork that was submitted that the footings were not inspected. If this Board were to approve the variance what would the applicant have to do to insure that they were in compliance with Building Code and of course the footings being properly installed?  

Mr. Mattina: We would just take the submitted design, have them expose the footing make sure they are wide enough, deep enough to withstand the signs loads.

Mr. Manley: O.K. Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Any questions or comments from the public? If so, please state your name and address. Any other questions or comments from the Board?

Mr. Hughes: Yes, I do. From the Building Inspectors perspective, were you contacted to come out and to inspect this for a location or was this just disregarded?

Ms. Gennarelli: You have to use the mic please, Joe.

Mr. Mattina: Joe, from Code Compliance, yes, we were called for a final inspection when the sign was installed.

Mr. Hughes: But nothing before then?

Mr. Mattina: No that was our first and only inspection.

Mr. Hughes: Even after the advisement to the applicant that it was required?

Mr. Mattina: What was the question?

Mr. Hughes: Even though the applicant was told that they were required to have a location inspection or a footing inspection?  Or were they not instructed to do so? 

Mr. Mattina: We never instructed them to do so but its part of the formula, the procedure that they have to follow.

Mr. Hughes: Yes. I mean its just standard operating procedure you are supposed to do that but there was no contact with the office?

Mr. Mattina: No, there was no contact just a final inspection.

Mr. Hughes: And was there a Permit issued for this sign?

Mr. Mattina: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: But without an inspection?

Mr. Mattina: Right, the Permit was issued, we were supposed to come out and do a footing inspection, due a final inspection when it was installed, electrical is complete, we would do a final, two inspections on the one sign.

Chairperson Cardone: And, that’s a part of the application, is that correct?

Mr. Mattina: Yes. True.

Mr. Hughes: I have nothing else. Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: There is nothing else; I’ll entertain a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Mr. McKelvey: I’ll make a motion we close the hearing.

Mr. Hughes: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: Oh, hold on a moment, we don’t have the report from the County yet, so I believe that pending the report from the County we should keep the hearing open. 

Mr. Hughes: I agree. I withdraw my second.

Mr. Donovan: That is within your discretion to do that, certainly.

Mr. McKelvey: I withdraw my motion.

Chairperson Cardone: This Public Hearing will be held open until next month pending the report from the County. Thank you.

Mr. Depew (David): Thank you.







(Time Noted – 7:12PM)

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007                  (Time Noted – 7:12 PM) 

CHARL McRAE



11 HY VUE DRIVE, NBGH







(42-5-13) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances to erect a shed (accessory structure) in a front yard. (has two front yards)

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant this evening is Charl McRae.

Ms. Gennarelli: All mailings are in order.

Mr. McRae: My name is Charl McRae; I am here for an area variance for a shed in the rear yard. The Building Department said I have two front yards.

Mr. McKelvey: Which you do.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. McKelvey: The main highway, the street HyVue. You’re replacing the shed that is there with a new shed… 

Mr. McRae: Yes sir.

Mr. McKelvey: …when I was there talking to you that evening. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have questions from the Board? 

Ms. Drake: Did you put that shed in there or was that one that was in there when you purchased the property?

Mr. McRae: That one was there when we purchased the property.

Ms. Drake: Thank you.

Ms. Eaton: What size is that shed?

Mr. McRae: 12 x 14.

Ms. Eaton: And the new one will be?

Mr. McRae: 12 x 20.

Ms. Eaton: Thank you.

Mr. McKelvey: The only problem you have, as far as we can see, is the two front yards. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any questions or comments from the public? Any other questions from the Board? We are also awaiting a report from the County on this application. 

Mr. McKelvey: We’ll have to hold it open.

Mr. Hughes: I’ll move to hold the Public Hearing open.

Mr. McKelvey: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: All those in favor.

Aye All

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No response. 

Chairperson Cardone: We are going to have to hold this open until next month until we get the report from the County.

Mr. McRae: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.

Mr. McRae: Am I able to ask a question now?

Chairperson Cardone: Sure. 

Mr. McRae: If it comes before next month, I still have to wait another month? How does that work? I am new at this.

Mr. Donnelly: Yes, unfortunately what the law requires under certain instances applications to this Board must be referred to the Orange County Department of Planning. The Orange County Department of Planning has 30 days to respond. If they don’t respond with 30 days, this Board can take action. If they respond within 30 days they have the ability to make recommendations or they can recommend that the application be granted or denied. The Board is without jurisdiction to act, however, until that 30 day period has lapsed or they have the report from the Orange County Planning Department.

Mr. McRae: Oh, then so...

Mr. Hughes: It’s because you are within 500 feet of a State Highway. 

Mr. McRae: Is there such a thing as grand fathered in?

Mr. Donnelly: Yes, there is but it doesn’t apply to your shed. Sorry.

Mr. McRae: All right, thank you.


Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.







(Time Noted – 7:15 PM) 

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007                  (Time Noted – 7:15 PM) 

PATTY CAKE PLAYHOUSE II

5288 ROUTE 9W, NBGH







(24-1-2.1 & 2.2) B ZONE

Applicant is seeking a use variance for a non-conforming use being enlarged and for area variances for the rear yard setback and the 50-foot buffering requirement to expand an existing day care facility.

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant this evening is Patty Cake Playhouse.

Ms. Gennarelli: All mailings are in order.

Mr. Conklin: My name is Ira Conklin III and I am the owner of Patty Cake Playhouse along with my wife Donna and I have my daughter Michelle here who is the Administrator of the facility. And also I would like to add for the record, if we could, the letters of support from some neighbors and also parents of the school (inaudible)

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.

Mr. Conklin: We submitted the application I hope it was to your satisfaction. I do have the plans. I don’t know if you want me to put them up on the board and go through anything. Greg Shaw is on vacation so…he drew the plans up for me but I’m willing to…

Mr. Hughes: Each member of the Board gets a packet with a complete set so, unless someone else wants it. Do you want it posted for the public?

Chairperson Cardone: If there is anyone of the public who might want to look at it, it might be good to put it up on the board. 

Mr. Conklin posted the plans on the board. 

Chairperson Cardone: You are seeking a use variance so I would like to go through the criteria for the use variance so that the Board can see if you satisfy those criteria. We’ll start with the first; cannot realize a reasonable return as substantial as shown by financial evidence, competent financial evidence.

Mr. Conklin: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: Just briefly support that.

Mr. Conklin: I have, what I’d like to hand to the Board, we have a … its a family business so we didn’t … we had our accountant draw up a financial P & L statement for the Board to review and because it’s a family business I didn’t feel we should send it in with the package but I do have copies for you here. 

Mr. Conklin distributed copies to the Board. 

Mr. Donovan: Now this P&L statement deals with obviously how your business does, correct?

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Mr. Donovan: What the law is looking for is that and you’re headed in the right direction in terms of the letter indicating that your belief that none of the uses permitted in the zone would be allowed on the lot that you purchased next door but when the law talks about competent financial proof, understand from a big picture point of view a use variance is a very difficult variance to get. So what’s generally used to support your case would be appraisal proof, some kind of other economic proof by some expert that indicates that all these uses, real estate brokers proof – either don’t work or could not give you a reasonable economic return. Your own P&L statement isn’t really what the law is looking for.

Chairperson Cardone: I noticed that you submitted Exhibit B2.

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: Maybe if you would go through some of those uses and why they would not work in that area.

Mr. Hughes: If I may I think that you’re on the right track here but I think both B1 and B2 both should be read together.

Mr. Donovan: Read together, correct, that’s what I mean it’s a good step in the right direction but I don’t think it’s all the way there.

Mr. Hughes: Ira, did you catch that?

Mr. Conklin: I did not.

Mr. Hughes: B1 and B2.

Chairperson Cardone: B1 and B2.

Mr. Conklin: Again, I am not a financial expert on it but I went down through the list and try to come, there are 16 permitted uses for a B district in the Town that I could find. Ten of the items will not apply to our property because they need to be between 40,000 sq ft and 10 acres and our lot is only .55 acres. The ten are as follows: hotel motel, shopping center, theatre, place of worship, business park, public utility structures, affordable housing, senior citizen housing, restaurant or mini mall. So, to me those ten are kind of off the plate. The 6 remaining uses, retail and personal service store, business offices, eating and drinking establishments, indoor amusement establishment, motor vehicle service station and convenience store are not viable, in my opinion are not viable for the use on this lot as there is no sewer, inadequate parking and the lot dimensions don’t fit and there also is no high pressure water there. In addition, there is already 2 service stations, 4 delis, 1 bank, 1-day spa and a florist all within 1000 ft of the parcel. The setback laws will not work with other types of permitted use. I have enclosed the B2 spreadsheet to kind of go down and we put together what I could find. This daycare center has been in operation on this site for 18 years. 

Mr. Hughes: Is there a P&L sheet thing spread across here somewhere?

Chairperson Cardone: Yes. Do we have questions from the…

Mr. Hughes: I thought there was a sheet being passed out with some figures on it. 

Chairperson Cardone: Oh, yes, I think that our Counsel had said that it doesn’t really…

Mr. Donovan: There is if you wanted to take a look at it, it relates to their specific business.

Mr. Hughes: That’s just a P&L sheet.

Mr. Donovan: That’s correct.

Mr. Hughes: So now, from what I see from the four things that are set forth I think that between B1 and 2, Mr. Conklin has exhibited that along with there16 uses permitted in that B district.

Chairperson Cardone: Right. 10 of them are inadequate.

Mr. Hughes: Inadequate because of the land. I think the other remaining have been demonstrated that it would be impossible to compete with that because there’s already a number of those things in there.

Chairperson Cardone: Because they would require additional parking, sewer service and high-pressure water.

Mr. Hughes: I think that’s self-explanatory but other than that I don’t what they could demonstrate other than leveling the thing that’s there now and starting over.

Mr. Donovan: Yes well, two things, number one generally there is either proof by affidavit or by either a real estate broker, some other third party proof that speaks to the issue of competent financial proof. If you’re satisfied with what’s here…I mean the second thing I’ll bring out is that we’re kind of narrowing the focus a little bit by looking at the new lot that was acquired. It’s a 1.36-acre parcel.

Mr. Hughes: .55?

Mr. Donovan: Well I think entirely if you put the two together, unless I have it wrong.

Mr. Conklin: That’s correct.

Mr. Hughes: You mean with the two of them together with the line erased in the middle?

Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: Mr. Canfield?

Mr. Canfield: Jerry Canfield, Code Compliance Supervisor, just for clarification, this is an existing, non-conforming occupancy. It was granted a variance to create this daycare center many years ago. My question is, is that and I believe this is a Planning Board referral and the applicant has purchased the second parcel, which I believe has been consolidated into the original parcel, correct? 

Mr. Conklin: It’s going to be done through the Planning Board. Yes.

Mr. Canfield: That can be done through the Assessor’s Office; I don’t know that you have to go through the Planning Board for a consolidation. When that takes place, now it all becomes one parcel and I’m not certain that this variance is a use variance. It’s increasing the degree of non-conformity.

Mr. Donovan: I was certainly not aware that there had been a prior variance granted.

Mr. McKelvey: We granted it.

Mr. Donovan: A use variance.

Mr. Canfield: I can…

Mr. Donovan: A use variance was granted? I read this application to be a pre-existing, non-conforming use. That’s not accurate? There is a use variance granted? 

Mr. Canfield: Yes.

Mr. Donovan: Because that does change the equation.

Mr. Canfield: It’s a pre-existing, non-conforming use, increasing the degree of non-conformity. But I can go next door and verify it, that a variance was granted. I believe it was. As Mr. Conklin stated this has been there for like 18 years with a couple of different owners prior to, but that was just my confusion and the question that we’re approaching this as it is an initial use variance and all these additional steps that are required for a use variance, I’m not certain that that is really the case here.  

Mr. Donovan: No, not when we’re simply looking at an, as you say, an expansion of a non-conformity. I was not aware if it was heretofore a use variance granted then it’s a different and a much less stringent level of review.

Mr. Canfield: Yes, exactly that’s my point. And, if the Chair wishes I can go next door and research it and find a date for if and when the original variance was granted.

Mr. Hughes: I don’t know if you would have records back that far. My memory tells me 16 years ago this thing was granted as a use, in that zone and there was a lot less houses and residences around there during that time. My memory evades me now and then but that’s usually from what I did this morning. I’m guessing it’s at least 15 years old and that’s been there in use and maybe these people can tell me better I’m not sure.

Mr. Canfield: I know for a fact it’s been, yes.

Mr. Hughes: Yes, so, here we have a use that has been granted in a zone that should have been a zone change right along all 9W there and now we have this one little chunk that’s surrounded by R-3 the way I see it with this hangover stipulation on it and I believe Jerry is right that there was a use variance granted for this. What we’re looking for at this point is two things. He might not want to there this, Mr. Conklin, because to me it’s a zoning issue if the furtherance of the use which has been granted just continues and as our attorney says we only have a backyard area variance to complete then we’re over the biggest hurdle here in this whole picture.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Hughes: So, I don’t know if you’ll find anything Jerry because of the age of it but if you would…

Mr. Canfield: Well as I displayed last month we have pretty good records.

Mr. Hughes: O.K. Good.

Chairperson Cardone: If you would check that for us we would appreciate it.

Mr. Canfield: Yes, I will.

Mr. Hughes: Can you do that?

Mr. Canfield: Yes I can do that right now.

Mr. Hughes: Can we hold this open and you can hang around a little bit so we can make sure?

Mr. Conklin: O.K. Thank you.

Mr. Donovan: By the way, if see me going off saying something you can interrupt me, feel free to interrupt me, if you think I’m…

Mr. Hughes: You can feel the same way.

Chairperson Cardone: In the meantime if we could look at the issues of the area variances that…

Mr. Hughes: Sure. I think that...well should we discuss the area of the backyard that was cited here which seems to be the only problem?

Mr. Manley: That would be the rear yard, the new Town zoning code requires 50 ft.

Mr. Hughes: Yes and they are providing 30.

Mr. Manley: And they are providing 30 feet.

Mr. Hughes: So it’s a 20 ft variance and it doesn’t clearly impede on anything along there. There is a little stream behind there, I don’t know if anybody noticed that.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Hughes: That’s a protected body of water, that’s just north of the headwaters for     Jews Creek, which flows into the Hudson. So I looked into the DEC part of it and all of that and there’s no problems there, there’s no problems that I can see from the neighborhood in the back there.

Chairperson Cardone: Right. And perhaps I can read some of these letters of support into the record:

To Whom It May Concern: This letter is in support of Patty Cake Playhouse and their vision of expansion. I am very pleased with the care my son has received in their facility since he began attending the first week in September. I have an infant daughter who I would also like to enroll in their program but they have advised me that there are no openings until July 2008. I am anxiously awaiting for an opening, as it would be extremely convenient and comforting knowing that my children are in the same school together. It is very difficult to find quality care for children. An expansion to Patty Cake would allow more families like myself who have more than one child to enroll their children in the same program. Sincerely, Kimberly Shields

And we have another letter from Clio Hatziyannakis 

To Whom It May Concern: I am writing on behalf of Patty Cake Playhouse II, located in Newburgh, NY, I am a resident in the area and I live in the new development Bridge Pointe behind this daycare center. I am delighted to hear that the owners are planning to expand their facility. There are more families moving to this particular area of Newburgh due to the substantial increase in new homes. I feel there is a tremendous need by the residents of this area to have a quality nursery school and daycare center. My children attend Patty Cake Playhouse and I have been very satisfied with their professionalism and the quality of care that my children receive. I hope that you will support this endeavor and this expansion will be allowed to proceed. Thank you.

I have a letter from Karen Kohanski

I would like to express that I would welcome Patty Cake Daycare expanding their business. I own my home, on 15 Midway Drive, and I do believe this business would be an asset to our community. My daughter has been going to Patty Cake for five years and she loves it. The staff and the owner are very professional and caring to the parents as well as the children. Patty Cake also has a very warm and friendly curb appeal and I am sure they will continue to provide the same with their addition. 

And I have a letter from Michelle Conrad

I am writing in support of the proposed expansion project for Patty Cake Playhouse. I have been living in Newburgh for more than fifteen years and have two children, ages 7 and 2, who both attend Patty Cake on a full time basis. I can say from my own experience that there is a real lack of quality childcare in this area. My 7 year old has been attending Patty Cake since she was 8 months old and my 2 year old since he was 4 ½ months old. When I had to find care for my first child I was shocked that there were not many choices in such a large community. I took my child to Dutchess County to a daycare near my job until a spot opened up on the waiting list at Patty Cake. When I had my second child, I was thankful to already be on the waiting list at Patty Cake knowing he would receive quality care but had to stay out of work until he was 4 ½ months old and there was a vacancy on the waiting list. I wouldn’t even consider taking him to another facility. The Conklin family provides a high quality; much needed service for this community. I think many families will agree that it’s a great idea to expand their facility and programs. Especially with all the new homes being built right behind the center and with no after school programs available for school age children in the Marlboro School District. As for the physical expansion, all that the Conklin family has done for this facility since they have taken over even before they actually purchased the building property has done nothing but beautify the space they occupy on 9W. The stretch of 9W from Fostertown Road to the Village of Marlboro is very industrial looking and not very attractive. I am confident that any plans the Conklin family have presented will do much to improve the physical aspects of 9W. So, I am in full support of the expansion project and would be available for any questions that you may have.

Any other questions or comments from the Board? Maybe briefly if you would, explain just for the record, the reasons for the expansion.

Mr. Conklin: Yes, I am going to let my daughter Michelle explain, she is the Administrator and knows the waiting list better than me.

Ms. Tuttle: My name is Michelle Tuttle and I am the Director at Patty Cake. One of the reasons we really would like to go forward with this expansion is we have an infant room, a toddler room, a 3 year old and a 4 year old room and a before and after school program. State regulations, we are regulated by the State of New York; they come in on a regular basis to make sure we are meeting all their requirements as well. Infant rooms can only have 8 children in them. It’s a wonderful ratio so you can have a 2000 sq ft room and you can still have only 8 babies and 2 teachers in there. An infant room can go up to 18 months and as you can imagine there is only one other center in the Town of Newburgh that has an infant program like a day center. There’s home daycares but only one other center. So that’s 16 infant spots in all of the Town of Newburgh. There is a huge waiting list for infants right now. We have people who were put on the waiting list back when we bought the business that we still haven’t had openings for. We don’t have room for people who aren’t even pregnant yet. So there’s a real need for infant care and our addition would be putting two more infant classrooms on to the existing building. Also the toddler program, we’re finding the same thing with. You can have 12 toddlers in a classroom with 3 staff members. Same type of thing, we have a huge waiting list for that room because infant and toddler care kind of go hand in hand. There’s a lot of preschools in the area but not as many schools that have the daycare portion, which is an infant/toddler because there’s, you need more staff for less children. So we’re hoping that if we can do this addition and we get those infants and toddlers and then in our expansion we also have a second 3-year-old room and a second 4-year-old room. These families will stay with us throughout our program. But there really is a strong need especially for that infant and toddler area of our program and once you have the children with you and they see what kind of program it is and they’re comfortable with it, they are going to stay with you. That’s what we find. Once we have them in our infant, they do stay with us for the next four years. So that’s where we are really finding the need for that. Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. I think Mr. Canfield is back.

Mr. Canfield: The parcel in question was previously known as the Little Hope Professional Plaza that’s what it was constructed at. July 28, 1994, the Zoning Board did grant a use variance for the creation of the daycare center. I have the file, which I will submit for your viewing.

Mr. Hughes: Thank you, Jerry. 

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. Thank you. Do we have any questions or comments from the public? Any other questions from the Board?

Mr. Manley: Just a couple questions I have. In reviewing the plans, you presently have an entrance into the parking lot from 9W.

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Mr. Manley: And you’d be proposing an entrance/exit from North Hill Lane?

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Mr. Manley: That will also go out onto 9W from the North Hill Lane, is one going to be one-way or is the entrance to 9W, the 9W portion going to be both entrance and exit?

Mr. Conklin: We have a traffic consultant working with us on the Planning Board side of it. So whatever his recommendation the best flow would be, I think that’s what we would go with. I mean my feelings, it’s an entrance and exit now I would like to see it stay that way and then also North Hill Drive (Lane) be able to go but that might not be the correct thing to do so whatever they would advise me to do, you know, the traffic consultants and the Planning Board, I guess that’s what I would do. 

Mr. McKelvey: I think it would be safer going towards Newburgh coming out of North Hill Lane and not out of...

Mr. Conklin: Yes. I find myself that’s the way I go 90% of the time go that way.

Mr. McKelvey: Yes.

Mr. Manley: The one concern that I could see is with the greater degree of traffic because obviously you’re going to have more spaces because you’re expanding which means there’s going to more cars.

Mr. Conklin: Right.

Mr. Manley: My concern is if both exits are entrance and exit you could potentially have could have two people pulling out onto 9W at the same time.

Mr. Conklin: Right.

Mr. Manley: That’s the first thing that I think of creating more of a hazard for the people exiting as well as the people already on potentially 9W. So, we’re certainly not the Planning Board but in approving or looking at the approval of the area variance increasing the area; the one concern that I have that I’ll be up front with is traffic flow. 

Mr. Conklin: Well we want it to work better than anybody does. So whatever the right way to do it is that’s what I’d like to say is what we’ll do. If they determine that that’s the best for us, a one-way or a no left turn or something like that…

Mr. Manley: Right, I just wish that maybe perhaps there was someone here that could maybe explain what their plans were with relation to the traffic flow. It’s not marked here on the plans as to whether or not they are going to have one entrance, one exit, how they are going to...

Mr. Conklin: To be honest with you, we went to the Planning Board to get their conceptual approval with the minimal amount of plans that were required so and then to come here because I didn’t know what was going to happen so, we didn’t spend the money ahead of time I guess you’ll say because we didn’t know really how far we’d be able to go. 

Mr. Manley: O.K. The last thing I would like you to comment on is the deficiency in the rear yard setback, current Town Ordinance and Code requires 50 feet you are reducing that to 30 feet. Are you planning or have you discussed with the Planning Board again, you said this is kind of a bare bones sketch as to what you are going to do, what you’re going to do to mitigate that rear yard setback for the reduction from the 50 to the 30? 

Mr. Conklin: Right. We did some retaining walls and then some landscaping we’re going to have to do that. Does that answer the question?

Mr. Manley: That retaining walls as in concrete, the concrete block retaining walls?

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Mr. Manley: Approximately how high?

Mr. Conklin: I think its 36 inches or so, on the rear. (Pointing to the site plan) This black, heavy black line here.

Mr. McKelvey: Are you still before the Planning Board?

Mr. Conklin: Well, if we get permission from the Zoning Board to go on, then yes.

Mr. McKelvey: Because we are still going to run into the same thing here, we haven’t heard back from the County and could we get some idea on the traffic flow in and out by next month before we vote.

Ms. Drake: Or we could your traffic consultant come here and tell us what he thinks, could he have it summarized or any results?

Mr. Conklin: Yes, I’ll try to get it summarized.

Mr. McKelvey: I mean, safety, we’re looking at safety for your benefit.

Mr. Conklin: Absolutely, we’re 100% behind it, what would ever be the best way to do it is the way we’ll do it. 

Mr. Manley: O.K. I see the masonry retaining wall here, now I see it. It’s not certainly the length of the property, its just, it looks like it’s just along side of the sidewalk?

Mr. Conklin: Yes, it’s kind of the way the topography of the property runs it kind of goes steep in that one spot there so we would, you know, fill that up a little bit with the footprint of the building so it would kind of blend in better.

Mr. Manley: So, you’re actually using the retaining wall to bring the property up to level it off as opposed to create a buffer?

Mr. Conklin: Yes, there is already pine trees and 50 and 60-foot pine trees along that rear of the property now.  

Mr. Manley: O.K. But that rear, that’s not your, is that where the pine trees are, are those your pine trees or are they the neighbors pine trees? 

Mr. Conklin: I believe they are our pine trees they are on the line.

Mr. Hughes: There’s both, some on one side of the stream and some on the other. The stream is basically the divisionary line.

Mr. Manley: Right. O.K. Thank you.

Mr. Hughes: So I have a question I’d like to direct it to our Attorney if he will allow me to talk without interrupting. 

Mr. Donovan: No, I advised you to interrupt me before. 

Mr. Hughes: Can we address the footages and hold the hearing open and wait for that with the recommendation? And this is my opinion, if you’re going to go off of 9W and out on the other seems to be the safest thing because like Mr. Manley said if they’re coming out and ones going north and ones going south you’ve got 150 feet away from each other the traffic there is hell to begin with. So I don’t know how this Board feels about it but it’s really a planning issue. If it was my recommendation, I would say you go in on 9W and go out on the other one or the other way around but not have them coming out all ends. There is a bad problem there now, to begin with, with the housing development and all the other stuff and the bus stops. There’s a lot of bus stops along that particular part of the road in the Town.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. McKelvey: Well just for the traffic on 9W.

Mr. Manley: And that may be one of the recommendations of the County. When the County gives us their recommendations their concern may be traffic flow as well. 

Mr. Hughes: So we don’t have a use problem here, we have a continuation of the use that exists there.

Mr. Donovan: Typically issues like that are Planning Board issues, however in this case, since the issue before you is the expansion and is there any adverse condition created by that expansion I think you would be within your jurisdiction to impose that type of condition. 

Ms. Drake: I’d like to make a suggestion that we really do wait for the County and also to have his traffic consultant next month to give his recommendation and then we can evaluate it based on a professional advising us or giving us some insight before we make it a condition which way the traffic should flow.

Chairperson Cardone: Mr. Canfield has something to add.

Mr. Canfield: Jerry Canfield again. Just one thing for the Board to consider, I heard the question raised about the buffering between residential and the rear. You may want to keep in mind that 185-21 in the Zoning Code, which deals with the buffer areas. This project is subject to that which is extensively scrutinized through the Planning Board. Also the Town Board and the Planning Board has adapted a new design guidelines, which also takes into consideration heavily buffering the areas. There’s extensive requirements with respect to plantings to create that buffering, just for your consideration.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.

Mr. Hughes: What about the option of fences in lieu of plantings.

Mr. Canfield: I think it’s more or less, Ron, directed towards vegetation. 

Mr. McKelvey: I think it is too.

Mr. Canfield: Not necessarily fences.

Mr. Hughes: Do you have any objections to some plantings that may be required in this process?

Mr. Conklin: Only the plantings that would affect children, bees, the kids get stuck, whatever the safety would be for children that’s what we would object to…

Mr. Hughes: There will be an architectural review?

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: And a landscape architect?

Mr. Conklin: Yes.

Mr. Donovan: The only other thing I’d point out if its ultimately the determination of the Board that make the entrance from 9W one way in, I think the applicant is going to have to go to the DOT. Because the DOT is going to have a say in whether or not they are going to limit that, they may not have a problem with it, but they are going to have a say, because obviously they have a Permit and there is an existing Permit and if there is a modification it’s going to have to go back.

Mr. Conklin: I’ll go along with the Board’s recommendation whatever on what you decide on but we’ve been 90 days to get before the Planning Board and then another about 60 days to come here and now potentially we are going to wait for the County for another 30 and then for me to get a traffic consultant to come in, you know some of these things are going to be very repetitive for us to do and expensive. I was hoping to get from the Zoning back to the Planning and they’ll keep me for several more months. I mean its such a long time is there any way we could…?

Chairperson Cardone: There is no way that we could arrive at a decision this evening because we are compelled to wait for the report from the County. As far as the traffic report I think that if a variance were given couldn’t it be contingent upon what the Planning Board would address the traffic area?

Mr. Donovan: It’s up to the Board, you could do that or you could…

Chairperson Cardone: Rather than this Board concerning their selves with it because I am sure that it’s going to come up again with the Planning Board.

Mr. Conklin: Yes it will and we’ll address it to whatever they would want and that’s safer for the parents and the public.

Ms. Eaton: The Planning Board has their own traffic consultant also, don’t they?

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. McKelvey: Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: I don’t know how the rest of the Board feels about that but I…

Mr. Hughes: I have no problem with conditioning…

Chairperson Cardone: I would trust the Planning Board to handle that aspect of the application.

Mr. Kunkel: Absolutely.

Mr. McKelvey: Yes.

Ms. Drake: That’s fine.

Ms. Eaton: Will the widening of 9W affect your building at all?

Mr. Conklin: Right now in the front I think there is 25 feet from the edge of the road, even though we’re mowing the grass there but, they own 25 feet onto what looks like onto our front yard so I think they’ve got if they ever widen it, they’ve got 25 feet from the edge of the pavement out into the grass.

Chairperson Cardone: Could I have a motion to hold this open pending the report from the County.

Mr. Hughes: So moved.

Mr. Manley: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: All those in favor. 

Aye All

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No Response.

Chairperson Cardone: We’ll hold this open until next month when at that time we will have the report from the County.

Mr. Conklin: O.K. Thanks very much for the opportunity.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.







(Time Noted 7:50PM)

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007                  (Time Noted – 7:50 PM) 

PATRICIA DUNCAN


7 ORCHARD HEIGHTS DRIVE, NBGH

YVONNE MANNINGS


(24-3-6) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for the lot area, lot width, front yard setback, rear yard setback, side yard setback, lot building coverage and lot surface coverage to replace a single family dwelling.

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant this evening is Patricia Duncan and Yvonne Mannings.

Ms. Gennarelli: All mailings are in order.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.

Mr. Swanson: Good evening, Ron Swanson I’m representing the Duncan’s constructing their new home. You’ve got plans in front of you. Basically what we’re doing is constructing the home in the exact same footprint, which is there now. The house had burned down last year and we’ve taken the debris away, you’ve all been out there and seen that. And what I’m asking you is that we can go ahead and be able to put that building in the exact same footprint, the foundation that is there.

Chairperson Cardone: None of that foundation is new? 

Mr. Swanson: No, that’s an existing foundation. I had an engineer report. It should be there in front of you. There should be copies there. I had him come out, do an engineering report on it, certifying saying that it was good and if there was anything that was needed to be done to it we’d address that. At this point, the site has been cleaned up, it was a terrible mess before, the building was burned. 

Ms. Drake: How along ago did it burn down?

Mr. Swanson: December 6 of last year. The existing house would match the rest of the neighborhood pretty much, the Lennar homes across the street, several dozen homes of equal size.  

Mr. Manley: Could someone from Code Compliance explain something, I just a little … it says here that exemption expired February of 2007, the fire happened in December of ’06, that’s only a couple of months so I’m a little perplexed by the exemption.

Mr. Mattina (Joseph Mattina, Code Compliance): What year did you have the fire?

Mr. Swanson: Last year, December 6th.

Mr. Mattina: Can I see that I have something different?  

Mr. Donovan: That’s just their statement. Obviously you have the one-year it would have been February of ’06.

Mr. Mattina: Right, my records that I have, the fire was February of ’06 so they have one-year to correct it.

Mr. Donovan: Right.

Mr. Mattina: Which would have expired February of  ’07.

Mr. Manley: O.K. And, you’re saying that the fire happened in December of ’06?

Ms. Duncan: Yes, December 6, ’06.

Mr. Donovan: O.K.

Chairperson Cardone: Did you own the property at that time? 

Ms. Duncan: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: Could we have your name for the record, please?

Ms. Duncan: Patricia Duncan.

Chairperson Cardone: And Yvonne Mannings is…?

Ms. Duncan: My mother.

Chairperson Cardone: And do we have an affidavit from her?

Ms. Gennarelli: I included it in the new packet that I gave you.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Ms. Eaton: Did you originally build this house?

Ms. Duncan: No.

Ms. Eaton: Do you know how old it was when you purchased it?

Ms. Duncan: I think it was built in 1952.

Mr. Manley: I was just trying to figure out why the home didn’t meet so many of the setbacks. My assumption would be that in the 50’s we didn’t have the zoning that we have today.

Chairperson Cardone: That’s right.

Mr. McKelvey: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: Someone had mentioned an engineers report on the foundation and I don’t have that in my packet, does anyone else? Sir?

Mr. Swanson: I have a copy if you’d like to see it.

Ms. Gennarelli: It might be with the Building Permit application.

Mr. Hughes: We don’t get everything that the Building Department does.

Ms. Gennarelli: Is that Steven Deutch?

Mr. Swanson: Yes. I have the original. Please don’t loose it.

Ms. Gennarelli: I have one here.

Chairperson Cardone: Mr. Mattina, do you have the original blueprint or whatever of the house?

Mr. Mattina: The original survey? Yes, there is one in the file.

Mr. Hughes: You’re Mr. Swanson?

Mr. Swanson: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: Your report here it says, the Client has requested a foundation inspection at the above-captioned premises. Our office made this inspection on this date. This foundation is the remains of a house that reportedly burned in February 2006, and whose superstructure was just recently removed. 

Mr. Swanson: The superstructure meaning the debris. Yes, we did take the debris off with demolition.

Mr. Hughes: I am referring to the fire, February ’06.

Mr. Swanson: That’s obviously wrong, that is recorded incorrectly, it should be December 6 of ’06. I didn’t pick up on that. But I am sure for the record there is a fire, a fire report on that. 

Mr. Hughes: Yes, there is a report the firehouse would have it.

Mr. Manley: I think what we’re going to need to get is to put something into the record that would actually show that it actually happened in December. Because if indeed it happened in December of ’06, you don’t even need to be here. 

Mr. Mattina: Yes. There are still other variances required.

Mr. Hughes: What are you trying to make a bigger house on the foundation?

Mr. Swanson: No, sir. We’re going to use the identical footprint. The only thing that is going to change is a front porch which is a façade that is coming off of the front of the house so there are five sonotube footings being put in the front to support that. That’s what Joe (Mattina) is going to be referring to, which is in the front part of the house its a front porch. It’s going from a ranch to basically a 2-story colonial. We’re not increasing the bedrooms or the bathrooms in the house we’re just adding the room downstairs.

Chairperson Cardone: So it would be increasing the degree of non-conformity anyway.

Mr. Hughes: Where do you intend to park vehicles on this property?

Mr. Swanson: Exactly the same spot as before. The driveway and the garage which is there and hasn’t been removed.

Mr. Hughes: I see the lot is only 63 feet wide?

Mr. Swanson: It’s what the survey says? 83.

Mr. Hughes: 83. You’re on water and sewer there?

Mr. Swanson: Just water.

Mr. Hughes: Just water?

Mr. Swanson: Sewer, there is a sewer, a sanitary system is in the front of the house, pre-existing, we can have a report on that if that’s necessary.

Chairperson Cardone: Part of that foundation looks new.

Mr. Swanson: The foundation is the original foundation.

Chairperson Cardone:  All the way around?

Mr. Swanson: Yes, what we had done because of the fire damage we had power washed it, cleaned it and what you see is that white, that’s a sealer, interior sealer.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Swanson: There had been on two locations on the house, in the corner, in order to get the report we replaced several dozen cinderblocks which you can go out there and you can see that. That has been done.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Swanson: Whatever material there now, there’s a couple of dozen cinderblocks on the thing. We’re not doing any work on the advice of the Building Department until we get through here first.

Mr. Donovan: If I could just ask for my clarification? You’re indicating that even if they are with their time period there’s three variances required? I just want to make sure I understand what those are.

Mr. Mattina: Joe, from Code Compliance again, the existing house is 21’7” front yard setback and this is 21’4” on the new house.

Mr. Manley: Actually is it 23’4” or 21’4”?

Mr. Mattina: It says 21’4. 

Mr. Donovan: It says 21’4”.

Mr. Manley: O.K. I see, right here. O.K. 

Mr. Mattina: Now also where you have the two-car garage here, where you only had the one-car garage and a patio. 

Mr. Donovan: O.K.

Mr. Mattina: He is considering that the footprint but it’s really not.

Mr. Donovan: Right.

Mr. Mattina: So, you’re increasing the height and going to a 2-story so you are increasing the degree of non-conformity on the side also.

Mr. Donovan: O.K. Could I ask, while we are waiting, in terms of the other homes in the neighborhood what size lots do we have? What do the houses look like? 1-story, 2-story? How far are they from the front yard, side yard? 

Mr. Swanson: The new homes across the street, the developer is Lennar Homes, Joe probably could elaborate a little bit more on that, they are a major subdivision brand new homes, there are several dozen of them in there. The house to the right had burned down a few months prior to that almost a year to the day and they put a colonial the same size, in square footage wise very close to the same size and any other homes in the neighborhood are ranches of the same era, 50’s and 60’s, to the left and then lower behind which also a lot of the homes down there are being renovated at this present time.

Mr. McKelvey: It’s a 2-story here?

Chairperson Cardone: Right next door.

Mr. Swanson: Yes, that’s the house I was referring to; the house next door it’s a brand new home.

Ms. Eaton: That one, is the one that burned? That also burned down?

Mr. Swanson: Yes, almost a year to the date earlier.

Ms. Eaton: And that has a trailer sitting there with the people?

Mr. Swanson: Yes, there is.

Chairperson Cardone: And who does the trailer belong to?

Mr. Swanson: That’s the people that are next door, that’s theirs. I think they use that as their home as their house is being constructed.

Chairperson Cardone: (To Code Compliance) Do you know anything about that? Right next door there is a house, a 2-story house and a trailer sitting it appears on the same lot.

Mr. Canfield: The other house that you’re speaking of, unfortunately they also had a fire almost a year to the day prior to this one. That house has been reconstructed. The Town Board authorized a trailer temporarily to be there. It has extended the time frame that the Board agreed for it to be there. Currently we are in proceedings to get it removed. The house is complete. The occupants are back in their home. We’re working with them to get it cleaned up. There are some vehicles there also that don’t belong there and the trailer to get them removed.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. 

Mr. Mattina: Joe from Code Compliance, the fire was December 6th of ’06. So it is within the one year.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K.

Mr. Mattina: They will need the three variances then instead of seven.

Chairperson Cardone: That sounds much better. 

Mr. Hughes: Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have a listing on the three variances, just so that everyone is clear on it? Do you have them?

Mr. Donovan: I am not sure that I have them exactly to be honest with you, it’s the front yard, the height and the side yard but I don’t if I have them…

Mr. McKelvey: What’s the variances?

Chairperson Cardone: Mr. Mattina, do we have the three variances that would now be needed? 

 
Mr. Mattina: Creating a new front yard 21’4” where it existing 21’7”,

Chairperson Cardone: 21’4” it was 21’7”, O.K.

Mr. Mattina: To the rear, was 8.8 now it’s going to be 8.7, on the right side in the rear.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K.  

Mr. Mattina: And, it’s going to be a 2-story dwelling instead of a 1-story so you increase the degree of non-conformity with the height.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Swanson: I believe on the blueprints that you show an elevation on the structure, proposed elevation to the top. Maybe I spoke to you about that. Is that necessary at all to have it on there?

Mr. Hughes: Is it under 35 feet?

Mr. Swanson: It is under 35 feet.

Chairperson Cardone: Now do we have any other questions from the Board?

Mr. Hughes: No, I am satisfied.

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any questions or comments from the public? If not, I would entertain a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Mr. Hughes: Do we have to wait for the County because it’s 500 feet within a State Highway?

Chairperson Cardone: No, it’s not.

Mr. Hughes: O.K.

Mr. McKelvey: I’ll make a motion.

Mr. Manley: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes

                                  Robert Kunkel: Yes

                                  James Manley: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.






(Time Noted – 8:07PM)

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007       (Resumption for decision: 9:10 PM)

PATRICIA DUNCAN


7 ORCHARD HEIGHTS DRIVE, NBGH

YVONNE MANNINGS


(24-3-6) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for the lot area, lot width, front yard setback, rear yard setback, side yard setback, lot building coverage and lot surface coverage to replace a single family dwelling.

Chairperson Cardone: Chairperson Cardone: The Board is resuming its regular meeting. On the first application Patricia Duncan & Yvonne Mannings at 7 Orchard Heights Drive, seeking an area variance for the lot area, the lot width, the front yard setback, the rear yard setback, side yard setback, lot building coverage and lot surface coverage to replace a single family dwelling. 

Mr. McKelvey: Now it’s only three.

Mr. Donovan: I think, if you recall, that that was in terms of that the fire was less than a year ago so that we only had the three variances…

Chairperson Cardone: So we’ll take those off then.

Mr. Donovan: The new front yard 21.4 feet as opposed to 21.7 feet from the prior, the house before it burned down. I have the rear right side yard, is that correct? 

Mr. Mattina: And up.

Mr. Donovan: O.K. 8.8 feet versus 8.7 in the prior house and it’s a 2-story proposed versus a 1-story so it a increasing the degree of non-conformity. So, those are the three variances. 

Mr. Manley: The front yard variance and side yard variance are extremely minimal and I think will have very little impact, really no impact on the neighbors and the fact that they are putting a second floor on and increasing the degree of non-conformity. There is already a house next door that’s second floor, so again, really no change in the neighborhood and in the way that the neighborhood is going to look. So, I don’t see any real issues with it.

Chairperson Cardone: This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have a motion to approve this application? 

Mr. Hughes: So moved.

Ms. Eaton: Second. 

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                               Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes

                                  Robert Kunkel: Yes

                                  James Manley: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried. 





(Time Noted – 9:12 PM)

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007                  (Time Noted – 8:07 PM) 

HELENE FREER, JANE BERCHEM
8 GRIMM ROAD, NBGH







(76-4-7) B ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances for exceeding allowed 1000 sq ft or by formula for accessory structures and occupying more than 10% of required yard to build a detached 38 x 38 garage.

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant Helene Freer and Jane Berchem. Are the mailings in order?

Ms. Gennarelli: All mailings are in order.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. You may begin.

Ms. Freer: Good evening, Dr. Helene Freer, 8 Grimm Road and this is Jane Berchem also of 8 Grimm Road. We’re asking for an area variance for a garage. And, I must say folks I am terribly impressed with your ability to get records from almost my birth date. It’s scary but good. I know that most of you, I guess everyone has visited the site. Grimm Road, my home was built in the 50’s by my dad and then they built Rite-Aid and Masons and those buildings that are on one side of the yard I have a cement block building, in the back I have the roof of the Mobil Gas Station. Behind that used to be a house and they moved it down the road a piece and then on the other side there is currently a daycare. I had, its for usage is for the backyard, it’s entirely fenced in completely and will continue to be fenced in (inaudible) that live there. The reason I need, I am asking for a 38 x 38 garage, is that my truck is 25, I have a plow and I have many times in the winter landed under my truck because of my attempts to get my wheelchair and I have a ramp, you know those removable ramps and just manipulating in the winters are getting just more difficult for me. I suppose I could have a garage that would be 38 and then butt into a normal size but I would still require an area variance because it’s less than the percentage of the side yard. 

Chairperson Cardone: Also, according to the sketch that we have the building would be 17 feet tall and…

Ms. Freer: Yeah, and the limit of 15, we brought the rafters… Is it O.K. if I sit? 

Chairperson Cardone: That’s fine. 

Ms. Freer: I’ll talk louder.

Chairperson Cardone: The mic comes off.

Mr. McKelvey: Take it right off the stand.

Ms. Freer: Oh, great. Thank you, thanks very much. Where was I? Oh, yes…

Chairperson Cardone: The height. 

Ms. Freer: The height, that was, I know my rulings, it’s 5 from one, 10 from the other, 15 feet high. The builder assured me when he brought me the rafter system to demonstrate the fact that no one could possibly live above it so I guess…honestly I don’t know why its higher or two feet higher but the builder provided the rafters, the type of rafters he’ll use, if it is called a rafter.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. I have a couple of comments before we go any further. When I was there I was not able to get into the backyard because it was fenced and this happened with at least another Board Member. This is going to have to be held open because we need the report from the County. So, what I would ask is that we would be able to before the next month, maybe if I take the phone number or something we give you a call and make sure somebody is there so we can get into the back.

Ms. Freer: It’s interesting, I have a note right on the fence that says ‘ZBA…

Chairperson Cardone: Oh, I didn’t see it there…

Ms. Freer: It was right by the gate.

Chairperson Cardone: … it wasn’t there when I was there anyway.

Ms. Freer: It’s even, I even enclosed it so it wouldn’t be rained on, it says ‘ZBA pull this handle, here is the phone number…’

Chairperson Cardone: Oh, because I was trying to look over and through the fence.

Ms. Freer: And, you saw a couple of dogs looking at you?

Chairperson Cardone: Right and definitely I wouldn’t open up the door then.

Ms. Freer: Well, that’s what it says, is please call this number if you are scared to go in, please don’t let the dogs out or the dog catcher will be there.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Ms. Freer: That’s a shame it’s right there.

Chairperson Cardone: Are there other structures in that yard? There’s a shed.

Ms. Freer: There’s, yes, like I said that house has been there since the 50’s and way back when you could have sheds on a block, and so there is a shed on a block and then there’s a wood shed. We don’t need the woodshed, that is exactly the same height and the same distance from the fence as all of the buildings right next door.

Chairperson Cardone: Were those taken into the calculations?

Ms. Freer: Yes, they were. I believe. Because I calculated 334 feet over and because the whole structure is 1000, it’s 1444 feet and I calculated 300 feet, 330 feet over and then I was informed that I had to include these even though…

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Ms. Freer: …it was on block. And so, that’s why I’m here. 

Chairperson Cardone: O.K.

Ms. Freer: And, I was wondering if you do hold it over at least for the record have the neighbors speak to the issue because…

Chairperson Cardone: Certainly.

Ms. Freer: …my poor neighbors, they’ve been through a lot. I was listening to the story about just what kind of structure you need in terms of shrubbery and such and I have a house right on the corner, 608 Gidney and the very same scenario and Price Chopper was supposed to put trees up and they are still not there. But anyway, can I pass it?

Chairperson Cardone: (to Mr. Mattina) Yes?

Mr. Mattina: Joe Mattina, Code Compliance, there are two sheds on that property, they were counted in, 64 sq ft and 80 sq ft. There are no Permits on file for these and there’s also nothing on the Tax Assessor showing they’ve been there so we will pursue their getting Permits or having them removed but the square footage was calculated into the total square footage for accessories.  

Chairperson Cardone: Could I have that square footage again? 

Mr. Mattina: One shed is 8x10 comes out to 80 sq ft, the other is 8x8 and they were included. 

Mr. McKelvey: What’s the total for the whole property now? 

Chairperson Cardone: It would be 144 for those. 

Mr. Donovan: Plus the 1444.

Mr. Mattina: The total square footage would be 1588 sq ft.

Mr. McKelvey: So, we are 588 over.

Chairperson Cardone: That’s substantial.

Mr. McKelvey: Substantial. That’s right.

Mr. Mattina: Well, the formula allows 472, so technically you’re 1116 over. 

Mr. McKelvey: Right.

Mr. Mattina: Which is 236%.

Ms. Freer: O.K., I want to speak to it not being on that picture. The shed is so mobile that I put it on the back of the trailer and before was in the side yard which is next to the fence that I believe is not in the picture, just put on the back, it’s right here and may I see a picture. You can’t see it when it was there which is why it’s only currently been in that side yard which I could drive it back gladly, anyway. May I pass? (to neighbors)

Chairperson Cardone: Yes, Mr. Mattina first and then.

Mr. Mattina: I just like one more thing, the submitted plans show a 38 x 38 x 15 foot high structure. Before the meeting I was looking in the folders and its, I think it says it came to 17’11”. Height wasn’t a variance that I requested because I was submitted 15 feet. So keep in mind there may be a third variance involved here also.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Ms. Freer: And again, that was my ignorance in listening to the builder who said they’ll understand this truss system and it’ll be perfectly clear and that’s why I brought all the dimensions on the truss system but I’d be happy to become more informed.

Chairperson Cardone: This is really quite a substantial, is there anyway that we could bring down the size and still meet your needs? One thing I noticed is you had three doors; it’s a three-car garage.

Ms. Freer: Right.

Chairperson Cardone: And there was also a mention that you needed a wider space because of the truck?   

Ms. Freer: A longer space.

Chairperson Cardone: A longer space.

Ms. Freer: Because of the truck. I suppose we could have a garage that would be shorter and then butt out and then come back in to accommodate the truck. Like I said the house was built in the 50’s, early 50’s.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Ms. Freer: And the current garage that’s there now isn’t even usable. It’s under the property, under the house itself around back. I believe I showed it to you, or one of the Members and as far as could I do anything different? Quite frankly I would be scared. I just had a patient have a two, a double garage door fall right on her and I think it’s safer for me to have individual doors, personally. I would …

Chairperson Cardone: Right, that’s why I was wondering why it wasn’t a double door.

Ms. Freer: (Inaudible)

Mr. Manley: How many vehicles do you currently have?

Ms. Freer: I have a truck; I have a Honda, a little Honda Civic which could fit in any (inaudible), I have a Tric, a Gold-wing Tric currently it is not included in any of my needs and then Jane Berchem has a van.

Mr. Manley: So, you have total of three vehicles.

Ms. Freer: Three vehicles.

Mr. Manley: That are at the property.

Ms. Freer: Exactly.

Mr. Manley: And, approximately how long is the truck?

Ms. Freer: The truck is 25; I measured it today, 25 without the plow. The plow, its a V plow, and when its on its 6, a foot to walk around. I mean, I almost will be outside loading it but at least it will be safer to be inside when I load wheelchairs and different things. And just even, its just so, I’ve been dealing with the winters and slipping and sliding. So, that’s why I included the ramp for the electric wheelchair. You see, I don’t always need those but when I do, I do and like tonight is one of them. I just had some chemo the other day and I am ready to fall on my face. And, that’s when I need the ramp to get into the truck. Other than that I have a portable wheelchair that I can swing in but again I need to sit on the tailgate to pull that puppy in. So, I think, if you look at that yard, I don’t think it’s hurting anybody but maybe if you can talk to the neighbors so they can… (Inaudible)

Chairperson Cardone: Certainly. Just identify yourself and your address.

Mr. Moran: My name is Frank Moran, 9 Grimm Road, I’m a couple of doors up from Dr. Freer here, I think if there was any consideration you should give this woman here, she has gone through hell with all her things that’s happened. When they built the Odd Lots, what was Masons before, we’ve been here I don’t know many times talking about this here and we’re trying to be technical and I know you have to do these things but when they built those damn buildings they run them right to the property line and nobody said nothing at that time there but I fought with them because they had the chimney on top and they asked for it, coming over on my roof until I got the DEC and they finally stopped it. But we’ve had nothing but problems ever since with that. I think if there was any consideration you should think a little bit first this woman here is not hurting nobody down there where we are because its behind the gas station, along side a gym now where that they got windows, low enough to look right into her window if they want and a fence on the other side so. I would really appreciate if you really consider something for her. Thank you.

Ms. Grimm: My name is Shelby Grimm, I live 618 Gidney Avenue, I’ve been a neighbor of Henny for 42 years now and her lot, her house is one of the shining stars of Grimm Road and I don’t believe that adding the garage that she has drawn up there would be any kind of defacing the property or any inconvenience to anyone. Thank you.

Ms. Moran: I am Helen Moran, wife of Frank and I have no objections to what she wants to do. Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you. Do we have any other questions from the Board?

Mr. Hughes: Yes, I have some.

Ms. Eaton: Would you be willing to remove the sheds.

Ms. Freer: Sure. Today. Tonight.

Chairperson Cardone: Definitely not tonight. 

Ms. Freer: I have a chain saw. That’s not what happened to my leg but I’ll  (inaudible)

Mr. Hughes: According to the chart that I have in front of me, calculated I am presuming by the Building Department, there is an allowance by the formula of 472 feet and the proposal here is looking for 1588, that’s 1116 feet over the top of what’s normal for a lot of that size. Now knowing that and looking at your diagram where you have three 9-foot doors, are they?

Ms. Freer: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: I did some calculating here while everyone was talking and it looks like if you had a 24 x 30, it would end up with 720. Is that right guys?

Mr. Mattina: What are the dimensions?

Mr. Hughes: All right, so if you went 30 x 24 and ended up with 720, you are still almost 230 over what you should be at. Can you cut that down to 2 doors tandem, and with the 30 feet long and still get what you want to get your truck and plow in there? Well you said your truck is 25 feet long and it sticks out 3 ½ feet. 

Ms. Freer: With the plow.

Mr. Hughes: Yes.

Ms. Freer: The plow is 6.

Mr. Hughes: 6 feet wide or 6 feet out in front of the truck.

Ms. Freer: Oh. No, no, no, I am talking from the tailgate, from the back of the truck. And, just one other thing, I know that you’re talking about this 17 high. I’ll get a different builder because I, you are absolutely right. I came and I said, 15 and it won’t be any higher than 15.

Mr. Hughes: Well the problem is if you have something that wide, you have to have a pitch for the snow load. You many not be able to get less than 17 feet with a 30 foot wide building.

Ms. Freer: Oh.

Mr. Hughes: If you had a 24 foot wide building then you can bring that down because it does this all the way down. You’re bringing in the width and you can bring this down (the roof pitch and height) because you don’t have that snow load up there. Now getting back to the original footprint numbers, there’s a percentage on this chart here. Joe, maybe you can enlighten me, it says percentage 236. Is that possible?

Mr. Mattina: Percentage over, right, because you are allowed 472 she is asking for 1588. 

Mr. Hughes: And, so what you are allowed on that lot to begin with on percentage of coverage is what?

Ms. Gennarelli: I’m sorry. You are going to have to use the mic Joe, just so it goes into the tape. Sorry.

Mr. Mattina: Joe, Code Compliance, the most accessory structures allowed on that entire lot is 472 sq ft. So, if she is requesting 1588 that is 236% more than what she is allowed.

Mr. Hughes: Is this lot building coverage 25% of the allowable?

Mr. Mattina: Yes, because it’s a B Zone, it’s an existing single family dwelling in a B Zone.

Mr. Hughes: And the lot surface coverage of 50%?

Mr. Mattina: Yes, and she was underneath on both of them, yes. 

Mr. Hughes: O.K. So, even if you remove both of those sheds and your allowance is 472 you are still looking for 1116 over and above what we are allowed to give. If you knock the building down to 24 x 30 and go to 720 and you had 30 feet long and 24 feet wide you still can get that truck and the plow in there and then have another full bay. For her vehicle, is that what the other bay is for?

Ms. Freer: The reason that there is a van is to help me with my wheelchair.

Mr. Hughes: Yes. But, my question is you have three vehicles and the truck and the plow take up one and the two take up the other?

Ms. Freer: I see what you are saying. Move one and …

Mr. Hughes: This is a tremendous overage. This is 236%.

Ms. Freer: You visited? 

Mr. Hughes: Yes.

Ms. Freer: Did the dogs bother you?

Mr. Hughes: Every Board Member goes out to the sites.

Ms. Freer: No, sir. Where you able to get in?

Mr. Hughes: Oh, no. Dogs and I get along as long as there is a fence between us.

Ms. Freer: I wish somebody would have seen the note.

Mr. Hughes: They were afraid I was going to bite them otherwise I would have went in.

Ms. Freer: They were all abused, so they wouldn’t bite you. I wish you could see it or maybe you could.

Mr. Hughes: I did, I looked over the fence.

Ms. Freer: I mean its a, we’re looking at a cement building, we’re looking at the top of a Mobil Gas Station.

Mr. Hughes: Yes, we’re very familiar; everybody went out to the site to look at it.

Ms. Freer: We’re looking at a neighbor that had, not the current daycare, but they had like a baseball game going on there with all these high building and I don’t ever coming here and asking is that O.K. I mean it’s a nasty ugly site in there. I even brought my sewer to show you that it won’t even affect the sewer. You know I’ve waited a long time to try to be able to do this and it just seems the most reasonable thing to...there are many times that Jane does all of the manipulating of the wheelchairs. It’s so unsafe in the wintertime. It’s been such a struggle that I would really ask that we could each have a bay.

Mr. Hughes: That’s what I am saying, if you can knock it down to two bays and you make a building that’s 32 feet long by 24 you’re still 300 feet over.

Ms. Freer: If sir I am asking for an area variance could we not make it a bigger area variance because what I’m looking at is, it doesn’t seem like much maybe, but to move one vehicle to get another one out, seems like an easy task. But it really isn’t. And it’s not an easy task in the wintertime. I assure you it really isn’t. And that’s what I’m thinking of, I’m not thinking of the great sunny days when it’s not raining. I’m thinking of the wintertime to get my Honda out so that I can, where my wheelchair fits perfectly in. I have a 10-year-old Honda and so I go to the supermarket in the Honda and not the truck because you can’t park that sucker. Well I’m sorry, here it’s...here Jane…

Ms. Berchem: The lady deserves a garage that’s all I can say.

Chairperson Cardone: We do understand that it’s just that we’re, you know, we’re trying to work this out and we are trying to work it out within the limits that we have. Are there any other questions or comments? We do have to get the report from the County and if at some point before you leave if you could just leave a number so that if any of the Board Members who didn’t get inside could then make an appointment with you to go at a time that you would be there so that they could see or tell us a convenient time.

Ms. Freer: You can come right now.

Chairperson Cardone: It’s dark out I couldn’t see anything.

Ms. Freer: Oh, I have to tell you the gym lights it up (inaudible) the windows are in the front and there are no windows in the back.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. Do I have a motion to hold this open till next month pending the report from the County?

Ms. Eaton: I’ll make a motion to hold it open. 

Mr. McKelvey: I’ll second.

Ms. Freer: Why the County? What is that? I just don’t get it. Why the County?

Chairperson Cardone: Because you’re within 500 feet …

Ms. Eaton / Ms. Gennarelli: …of 32.

Mr. McKelvey: … of 32.

Chairperson Cardone: …of 32. All those in favor?

Aye All

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed?

No response.

Chairperson Cardone: Thank you.
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(70-3-6) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances - allowed one dwelling per lot. The new dwelling is increasing the degree of non-conformity of the second dwelling unit, increasing the degree of non-conformity for the side yards setbacks and increasing the degree of non-conformity for height by adding 2nd story – to remove and enlarge a non-conforming dwelling. 

Chairperson Cardone: Our next applicant James Konkol. We had asked for some kind of verification that the structure was in use within the one-year time limit.

Mr. Konkol: Yes, Ms. Cardone I have a letter right here supplying that.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. is this the letter dated September the 28th.

Mr. Konkol: No that is the first letter requested by Mr. Hughes after the first hearing to submit a letter to the Town and the Town Attorney which you all have in front of you. 

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Konkol: And I also have a response from Mr. Donovan for what he wanted as far as on your behalf.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Mr. Konkol: As in my letter sent to the Town and Town Attorney occupancy has been less than a year. I didn’t think it an issue to rush the church and her relatives to settle her estate since 90% of her estate was left to her church and has been done when volunteers from the church had time. I thought it would have been nice gesture before I proceeded with my new house plans. As at the time the request for an electric bill, if you have tried before to get a copy of bill from Central Hudson unless you are that person they will not speak to you, Customer Privacy Act. In the event after Mrs. Kniffen’s occupancy, as per my previous statement, of about a year, a year and a half it was occupied by a friend going through some personal issues. The dates of his occupancy were on or about 8/25/06 till or about 11/15/06 and due to the nature of the occupancy I did not disclose that information at the time of the last hearing to protect his privacy. I have his letter here if you guys want a signed letter here from his…from when he was there.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. The person who was living in the house Shirley Kniffen?

Mr. Konkol: Yes.

Chairperson Cardone: Yes and she was deceased in June of 2004?

Mr. Konkol: Correct. 

Chairperson Cardone: And then you are saying someone else was living in there after that time?

Mr. Konkol: The most current would have been 8/25/06. I have had people in between over a couple of years.

Chairperson Cardone: Could you submit that or let me read it into the record? 

Mr. Konkol: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: Or in some way have it in the record?

To Whom It May Concern: This letter is to confirm the fact that I, Alexander Bedetti, occupied the residence of 66 Fifth Avenue from the date of August 25, 2006 to November 15, 2006 approximately. My residency was only temporary due to personal reasons at home. 

Mr. Konkol: In conclusion, I have every intention to prove to build a Code approved safe cottage along with the Town of Newburgh Building Department guiding me along the way. I am trying to improve my neighborhood by tearing down an older cottage and rebuilding in its place a modern up-to-date dwelling for myself to reside in. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do we have any further questions from the Board? 

Mr. Hughes: I have something. I thought that if my memory serves me right, if we were going to do something with this there would be a condition about connection to utility services in the form of water and sewer that are available in that part of Town? Jerry? There is water and sewer there isn’t there?

Mr. Mattina: The front house is hooked up to water, correct.

Mr. Hughes: What about the other?

Mr. Mattina: It’s not.

Mr. Hughes: There’s no sewer on that road?

Mr. Konkol: Yes, its connected it was done when the road was put in back in, there should be record when the Permit was taken out on it, at the time, when the front house was put on.

Mr. Mattina: The front has water and sewer. The back house does not.

Mr. Konkol: The back has water which we’re …at the last hearing I agreed to that I wanted to hook the sewer down along side the driveway to the back house, that has to be extended. 

Mr. Canfield: What’s there now?

Mr. Konkol: On the back house.

Mr. Canfield: What’s there now on the back house, septic?

Mr. Konkol: Septic, but an old, a pre-dated septic system. 

Mr. Hughes: And you’re all right …is that what we agreed to. I have the minutes here but I don’t see where that came up. But you have no problem connecting with connecting to utilities and the sewer department as well?

Mr. Konkol: No, sir. 

Mr. Canfield: Providing Sewer gives a Permit.

Mr. Hughes: Oh, O.K. here it is. All right. So your response was no, you were going to piggyback the water and the sewer through your property, tie in the upper cottage into the one that is closest to the road.

Mr. Konkol: Piggyback the water and sewer on the upper…on the back cottage all along the driveway, connect it to the road going up which is a…with a ditch digger go about 6 inches, 8 inches apart go right along that wall. 

Mr. Hughes: Thank you for answering. I have nothing else.

Chairperson Cardone: Is that the proper way to have that done, or…?

Mr. Canfield: It has to be two separate services you can’t piggyback to them.

Chairperson Cardone: That’s what I thought. 

Mr. Hughes: O.K. so then you have to …

Chairperson Cardone: You have to have a separate service.

Mr. Canfield: That would require an additional tap. 

Mr. Hughes: O.K. Maybe that condition will have to be tuned up a little bit to indicate that.

Mr. Konkol: That’s fine, whatever the Town wants I will do.

Mr. McKelvey: Both water and sewer. 

Mr. Hughes: Yes.

Mr. McKelvey: Has to be separate.


Mr. Hughes: Yes.

Mr. Canfield: And two separate service lines for two structures.

Mr. Konkol: Because the way its set up now they have it now they have it piggybacked from the main house prior to us obtaining the house. It’s all metered but it goes back to one. But whatever the Town would want I will comply with. 

Ms. Drake: Is the lot wide enough to have the separation distances required from the water and sewer?

Mr. Hughes: You only need 10 feet. And you’ve got a 15-foot driveway there?

Mr. Konkol: Yes.

Mr. Hughes: You put the two water feeds in one ditch and the two sewer in the other. I have nothing else. Thank you.

Chairperson Cardone: Any other questions? Any questions or comments from the public?

If not, I would entertain a motion to close this Hearing.

Mr. Hughes: So moved. 

Ms. Drake: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes

                                  Robert Kunkel: Yes

                                  James Manley: Abstain

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. Before proceeding the Board will take a short adjournment to confer with counsel regarding legal questions raised by tonight’s applications. I would ask if you wouldn’t mind, in the interest of time if you could just step out into the hallway for a few minutes and then we’ll call you back in.






(Time Noted – 8:55 PM)

 -----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------                                                                                 

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007      (Resumption for decision: 9:12 PM)

JAMES KONKOL




66 FIFTH AVENUE, NBGH








(70-3-6) R-3 ZONE

Applicant is seeking area variances - allowed one dwelling per lot. The new dwelling is increasing the degree of non-conformity of the second dwelling unit, increasing the degree of non-conformity for the side yards setbacks and increasing the degree of non-conformity for height by adding 2nd story – to remove and enlarge a non-conforming dwelling. 

Chairperson Cardone: On the application of James Konkol at 66 Fifth Avenue seeking an area variance increasing the degree of non-conformity of the second dwelling unit, increasing the degree of non-conformity for the side yard setbacks and increasing the degree of non-conformity for height by adding 2nd story – to remove and enlarge a non-conforming dwelling. This is a Type II Action under SEQRA. Do we have discussion on this application?

Mr. Hughes: I think we wrung this one out pretty well. We’ve been satisfied with all the answers we were looking for. Mr. Konkol has agreed that he understands the separate services and the conditions that would be set forth.

Mr. Konkol: Yes, sir.

Ms. Drake: I make a motion to approve the application.

Mr. McKelvey: Second.

Ms. Gennarelli: Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Yes


                      Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes

                                  Robert Kunkel: Yes

                                  James Manley: Abstain

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: The motion is carried.

(Time Noted – 9:15 PM)

ZBA MEETING – OCTOBER 25, 2007

END OF MEETING 
                                            (Time Noted – 9:15 PM)



Chairperson Cardone: I would like to open discussion on amending the motion of August the 23rd, 2007 to permit a tennis court, gazebo, pool and shed to be located in a front yard with the tennis court to be screened in as required by the Town Building Department and this is at 65 BALMVILLE ROAD, Section 43, Block 3, Lot 34.2, land of POLHAMUS and CARLSTROM.

Mr. Hughes: This is another one I think that we really wrung out. I would like to check with Code Compliance to make sure that the conditions that we spoke about would be included in this to the amendment.

Mr. Manley: I also would be willing to amend my original motion if that would make the property or the variance more palatable to the other Board Members that perhaps…

Chairperson Cardone: I think the shed was an issue and the applicant had agreed to take the shed down.

Mr. Manley: Right. And, I think that in my original motion I had indicated that we would leave the shed and I think that may have been an issue that perhaps some of the Board Members maybe had issue with leaving too many accessory structures. So, I would have no problem making a motion…

Chairperson Cardone: …to amend.

Mr. Manley: …to allow for the pool, allow for the tennis court and allow for the gazebo. That the tennis courts would have to meet the proper screening as outlined by Code Compliance, the pool would have to be brought up to current Codes as well as the gazebo would have to be brought to Code. 

Chairperson Cardone: Do I have a second?

Mr. Hughes: I have a question first or second for the sake of discussion. Are you including the gazebo staying or was that a condition that was to be removed.

Mr. Manley: That was staying.

Chairperson Cardone: The shed was to be removed.

Mr. Hughes: O.K. I just wanted to make sure.

Mr. Manley: I have not included in my motion the shed. The shed would have to be removed. 

Mr. Hughes: O.K. Thank you for answering that.

Mr. Manley: So instead of the (4) four accessory structures, you would be looking at (3) three. 

Mr. Hughes: Thank you for answering that and clarifying it. Second (the motion).

Ms. Gennarelli: O.K. Roll call.

                                  John McKelvey: Yes

                                  Brenda Drake: Recuse


                               Ruth Eaton: Yes

                                  Ronald Hughes: Yes

                                  Robert Kunkel: Yes

                                  James Manley: Yes

                                  Grace Cardone: Yes

Chairperson Cardone: That motion is carried. Everyone has had a chance to look at the minutes from last month? Do we have any additions, deletions, corrections to the minutes? 

Ms. Gennarelli: And the minutes from the month before also, we held them over.

Chairperson Cardone: Right.

Ms. Drake: I’ll make a motion to approve the September and August minutes.

Mr. McKelvey: Yes the correction was made. 

Ms. Eaton: On the minutes in September for Gaydos, I noticed the Land Surveyors name is wrong. I don’t know if you made that correction or not. Says Greisen and Hildredth it should be Grevas and Hildredth.

Mr. Donovan: How quickly they forget.

Ms. Eaton: God rest his soul.

Mr. Donovan: That’s right.

Ms. Gennarelli: I didn’t know how to spell that, could you…

Ms. Eaton / Mr. Donovan: G-R-E-V-A-S.

Ms. Gennarelli: G-R-E-V-A-S, O.K. Sure.

Ms. Eaton: It’s on a couple of pages.  

Ms. Gennarelli: O.K. Not a problem.

Chairperson Cardone: O.K. Do we have a motion to accept them as corrected?

Ms. Drake: I make that motion, revised my motion for the correction.

Mr. McKelvey: Second.

Chairperson Cardone: All those in favor?

Aye All (except Mr. Manley)

Chairperson Cardone: Opposed.

Mr. Manley: Abstained.

Chairperson Cardone: Is there any other business this evening? 

No Response.

Chairperson Cardone: If not I declare the meeting closed until next month. Thank you.
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